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Statement on the Passing of Judge Kelly Smith 

It is with deep sorrow that we announce the passing of Judge Kelly Smith, a devoted servant and 
distinguished ally who contributed so much to the Quechan community. Judge Smith passed 
away on July 17, 2024 with her loved ones by her side. 

Judge Smith had a profound impact on our community, particularly through her dedicated work 
with Quechan children in the County Juvenile Courts. As a Public Defense Attorney in Imperial 
and Yuma Counties, she tirelessly advocated for the rights and well-being of our tribal youth and 
their parents. 

A firm believer in the saying, "It takes a village to raise a child," Judge Smith stood by this 
principle and fought hard to keep children with their parents. She served as a court-appointed 
attorney to represent children in juvenile dependency and Indian Child Welfare Act (ICW A) 

cases. This is where the Tribe initially found her and convinced her to serve the Quechan people. 
Her dedication to ICWA cases showcased her deep commitment to preserving family bonds and 
protecting the rights of Native children and their families. 






